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Feedback

Horsham District Council, Parkside, Chart Way, Horsham, West Sussex, RH12 1RL
Telephone: 01403 215100 (calls may be recorded) horsham.gov.uk  Chief Executive – Glen Chipp

Ms Anna Chambers
The Reading Room
Church Street
West Chiltington
RH20 2JW

Our ref: COM3057
Your ref:
E-mail: emma.parkes@horsham.gov.uk
Direct line: 01403 215401
Date: 3 July 2018

Dear Ms Chambers

Re: West Chiltington Neighbourhood Plan – Correspondence with Strategic Planning

Following your recent complaint in connection with the above, this matter has been passed to me for 
response.  I  have  not  previously  been  involved  in  this  matter  and  have  therefore  undertaken  an 
independent review of the issues you raise in your complaint. 

I have now had the opportunity to review the time line of correspondence in your letter and where the 
content of each piece of correspondence was not set out in full, or attachments to correspondence was 
not included, I have also read these in full, to ensure that I have been fully appraised of the issues to 
which you refer.  I can therefore respond as follows.   

I note from your complaint that you do not feel that Horsham District Council is providing you with 
sufficient information and feedback on your neighbourhood plan and that in addition the timescales in 
which the Council has responded are too slow.  At this point, it is therefore important to highlight to 
you that when this Council first responded to your draft neighbourhood plan on 21 June 2017, the 
reply, which I have reviewed, sets out some very serious concerns about the content of the document. 
The Council’s view is that the plan as drafted failed to meet the ‘basic conditions’ tests, and this was 
made clear to you in that letter.   As you will know this is a legal test a neighbourhood plan must ‘pass’ 
in order to proceed to referendum and then be used to help determine planning applications.  

Since this initial response to you, Horsham District Council has continued to provide further information 
and  advice  on  how  the  Parish  Council  should  move  forward  in  updating  the evidence  base  and 
undertake further consultation to demonstrate that the plan can meet the basic conditions tests.  In the 
past 12 months, I understand this has been set out in four formal letters from the Council and explained 
in  two  separate  meetings.    In  some  emails,  reference  is  also  made  to  more  informal  contact  and 
conversations during this period. I do not therefore agree that insufficient feedback has been provided 
to deal with this matter. Indeed, it is clear to me that Horsham District Council has provided a consistent 
message that further work is needed from the Parish Council in order to be able to demonstrate that 
the basic conditions can be met, although I note that this view is disputed by the Parish. 

In terms of the speed in which Horsham District Council has responded to you, I am aware that in some 
instances replies made by the Parish Council in response to the letters from Horsham District Council 
were made 1 to 2 months after the letter from Horsham District Council was sent. It also appears from 
the content of some of the correspondence, there are a couple of occasions where emails were simply 
not received by the Council. I am unclear why this has happened but we would be happy to investigate 
this further if you can provide copies of those emails. It is however clear that these circumstances are 
outside of the control of the Strategic Planning team and have contributed to some delay in the ongoing 
dialogue.  

I also understand that at the most recent meeting between you and Strategic Planning in April 2018, it 
was  explained  that  resources  in  the  Council  are  limited,  and  that  it  is  necessary  for  the  these  to  be 
focussed on neighbourhood plans which are at statutory stages  of production and where the Council 
has specific legal obligations.  Over recent weeks, Slinfold, Warnham and the Storrington, Sullington 
and Washington  Neighbourhood  Plans  have reached formal  stages  of plan  preparation  and this has 
been a significant draw on the team resource.   Whilst I can understand your frustration in not receiving 
responses  as  swiftly  as  you  would  wish,  I  note  that  Mr  Kwan  has  sought  to  explain  this  to  you  and 
provide estimates on when a reply may be expected.  

I  do  however  recognise  the  need  for  the  Parish  Council  to  receive  a  response to  the  most  recent 
correspondence and I have therefore spoken with the Strategic Planning team in this respect.  Mr Kwan 
has explained to me that he was expecting to receive the AECOM report that he requested from you in 
order to help inform his response.  I apologise if this was not completely clear to you.  If you are able to 
send this to us by Friday 6 July 2018 we will take this into account. Irrespective of whether we receive 
the AECOM report we will commit to providing a response by Friday 20 July 2018.   

I  trust  this  reply  addresses  the  issues  you  have  raised  and I am  sorry  that  you  have  had  cause  to 
complain. Horsham  District  Council  remain  committed  to  the  delivery  of  neighbourhood  plans  and 
seeking to help Parish Councils achieve this if they wish to do so. As set out above we have committed 
to providing you with a response to your most recent correspondence. If you remain dissatisfied with 
our  response  you  may  refer  your  complaint  to  Mr  Glen  Chipp,  Chief  Executive  who  will  review  your 
complaint and respond to you within 20 working days. If it is not possible to meet this deadline we will 
contact you and explain why. 

Yours sincerely

Emma Parkes
Head of Development
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